FH/1/2015
December 23, 2015

The Managing Directors/CEQ's/Owners/Directors/Partners/General Managers
All FHRAI Members

CC: All Members of the Executive Committee
All Regional Associations
President FHRAI

Sub.: Licence fee to PPL/IPRS for X-mas Eve and New year's Eve

Dear Member,

Greetings from FHRAI!!

This is further to our email dated 16th December, 2015 with regard to PPL/IPRS.

We sent letters to both IPRS and PPL asking them to clarify under what authority they are
claiming to demand royalties and to disclose the assignments in their favour by virtue of which
they claim to have become owners. We have received replies from both IPRS and PPL, and both
of them have failed to show a single assignment in their favour.

Meanwhile we have also come across a newspaper report
(http://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/city/mumbai/ED-attaches-70cr-investments-of-music-
company-over-graft-claims/articleshow/49473236.cms)about the Enforcement Directorate
seizing the assets of IPRS over allegations of money laundering. We do not know the veracity of
this news.

Further we are also attached to this circular a copy of the Gazette Notification dated 14"
August, 2015 whereby Central Government has initiated Inquiry in relation to IPRS and called
for a report as to whether Inquiry is required in relation to PPL.

You are requested to take legal advice and decide your stand in relation to both entities
accordingly.

We have received the following legal advice in relation to these two entities:
IPRS:
IPRS has no authority in law any longer to collect royalties,amongst other reasons because with

respect to the class of works it represents, namely lyrics and music, there is an express
prohibition under the latest amendment to the Copyright Act, 1957 which states that nobody



other than a copyright society can grant licenses with respect to music and lyrics found in
recorded music or films [Proviso to Section 33(1)].

PPL:

PPL may have authority to grant licenses only if it is able to prove that it has indeed become
owner of recorded music by virtue of assignments from the original owners. Such assignments
are required to be in writing under Section 19 of the Copyright Act, 1957 thus, PPL should be
able to disclose such assignments if indeed it has any. Being satisfied with respect to PPL's
authority becomes important in light of the fact that it used to be a registered society up to
2014 when it voluntarily chose to withdraw its application for registration. Thus, any
authorization it had from its former members in its then existing capacity as a registered society
no longer hold good.

Thus we have been advised that with respect to live performances, IPRS has no authority to
collect any royalties; and members are advised to keep the royalties payable in escrow, to be
paid out once a duly registered society is set up for music and lyrics.

With respect to recorded music, the organizer/establishment may contact the copyright
owner/agent directly and pay them royalties; or if PPL is able to show any assignments in its
favour then with respect to those copyrights (recorded music), PPL may be paid. Any such
payments must advisedly be made without prejudice to the contention that by administering
licences with respect to multiple copyrights PPL is violating the provision of Section 33(1) of the
Copyright Act, 1957.

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!
Thanking You,
Yours faithfully,

Amitabh Devendra
Secretary General















